



50 Terminal Avenue, Menlo Park, CA 94025, T: 650.327.5052

January 26, 2021

To: All Beechwood Families, Staff and Advisory Board

From: Priscilla Taylor

Re: Reopening Status

As a follow-up to last week's communication, I am sharing a bit more information following my Friday meeting with the county.

- The county **adjusted case rate (ACR)** must reach 25 per 100,000 for five consecutive days before any school (Grades KP - 6) can reopen
  - 7th & 8th (and likely 6th at Beechwood) are not eligible unless the county has also entered the **Red** Tier for five consecutive days
  - Even with approvals for the items that follow, we cannot reopen unless these numbers are reached
- We have been asked to resubmit a new Covid-19 Safety Plan and Covid-19 Prevention Plan to both the state (California Department of Public Health) and county (San Mateo).
  - The waiver approval is no longer valid (we were approved in mid January under the old guidelines)
  - The above items relate to new protocols rolled-out by the state and conveyed to schools last week
  - Submitted plans must be approved prior to reopening
- The county's current status:
  - **PURPLE** tier
  - Current ACR: **31.4** per 100,000

Though we were approved and planning to reopen under the old guidelines, we must adjust and resubmit under the new guidelines. This will take a bit of time to organize, but should be submitted shortly.

I still expect that we will be able to begin a hybrid reopening plan in the near future, but am unable to provide you with a specific date at this time. As we move through the above process, I will update families via the newsletter and electronic communications. Once we receive approval, I will schedule virtual orientations for parents and provide written detail about moving into our next model of instruction.

As stated in our communication from December 2020, we will notify our community at least three weeks in advance of any instructional platform changes. For now, we continue with virtual learning.

Thank you.

Priscilla H. Taylor  
Principal



50 Terminal Avenue, Menlo Park, CA 94025, T: 650.327.5052

26 de Enero de 2021

Para: Todas las Familias, el Personal y la Junta Asesora de Beechwood

De: Priscilla Taylor

Re: Estado de Reapertura

Como seguimiento a la comunicación de la semana pasada, estoy compartiendo un poco más de información después de mi reunión del viernes con el condado.

- La tasa de **casos ajustada del condado** (ACR) debe llegar a 25 por cada 100,000 durante cinco días consecutivos antes de que cualquier escuela (grados KP - 6) pueda reabrir
  - El séptimo y octavo grado (y probablemente el sexto en Beechwood) no son elegibles en esta reapertura a menos que el condado también haya ingresado al Nivel **ROJO** durante cinco días consecutivos
  - Incluso con las aprobaciones de los artículos que siguen, no podemos reabrir a menos que se alcancen estos números.
- Se nos ha pedido que volvamos a enviar un nuevo Plan de Seguridad de Covid-19 y un Plan de Prevención de Covid-19 tanto al estado (Departamento de Salud Pública de California) como al condado (San Mateo).
  - La aprobación de la exención ya no es válida (fuimos aprobados a mediados de enero según las pautas anteriores)
  - Los puntos mencionados arriba se relacionan con los nuevos protocolos implementados por el estado y transmitidos a las escuelas la semana pasada.
  - Los planes enviados deben ser aprobados antes de la reapertura
- El estado actual del condado:
  - Nivel **PÚRPURA**
  - ACR actual: 31.4 por cada 100,000

Aunque fuimos aprobados y planeábamos reabrir según las pautas anteriores, debemos ajustarnos y volver a enviar los nuevos planes según las nuevas pautas. Esto llevará un poco de tiempo organizarlo, pero será enviado en breve.

Aún espero que podamos comenzar un plan de reapertura híbrida en un futuro cercano, pero no puedo proporcionarles una fecha específica en este momento. A medida que avancemos en el proceso mencionado anteriormente, actualizaré a las familias a través del boletín semanal y la comunicación electrónica. Una vez que recibamos la aprobación, programaré orientaciones virtuales para los padres y proporcionaré detalles escritos sobre cómo pasar a nuestro próximo modelo de instrucción.

Como se indica en la comunicación de diciembre de 2020, notificaremos a nuestra comunidad al menos tres semanas antes de cualquier cambio en la plataforma de instrucción. Por ahora, continuamos con el aprendizaje virtual.

Gracias.

Priscilla H. Taylor  
Directora